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NOVEMBER 2022 

Hello Lions, 

 

When combined into a single sentence, the two most powerful words in the English 
language are: Thank you.  

 

This is the time of year that we express what we are thankful for.  Thank you for your 
leadership and service as Lions.  Thank you for everything that both you and your club 
have done to improve the lives of those who live in your community.  Thank you for 
allowing me to serve as your District Governor this year.  Thank you for the incredible 
hospitality that has been shown to my cabinet as we've visited clubs all throughout the 
state.   Thank you for being you.   

 

On January 6th, 2023 the Lions of District 22-D are getting the chance to do something 
that they haven't done since 2018.  Welcome a new club into our district with an official 
charter party!  Within this bulletin you will find the information on how to make a 
reservation for the Wilmington United Lions Club charter party.  The keynote speaker for 
the event will be 1st International Vice President, Dr. Patti Hill. If you are able, please make 
the time to come to the Charty Party and thank these new Lions for being willing to serve 
in our state. Come and hear the next International President thank the Lions of Delaware 
for helping to grow our association!    In addition to this, the new club is in the process of 
trying to raise administrative funds to help get them started off 
right and willare making an Ad booklet for the event.  There is 
information about how to support that initiative in this bulletin.    

 

Thank you for helping to support a new club in our district. 

 

Have a wonderful Thanksgiving holiday! 

 

Daniel Marney Elkins 
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Together We Can...Grow Our Service  

 

 
Hello, Lions of 22-D: 

As I accompanied District Governor Daniel for his club 
visitations, I witnessed each club’s service projects, community 
involvements, and creativity in getting more members. We were 
all inspired by District Governor Daniel’s “customized” speech to 
each club and how he addressed to the club members about 
club achievements, new innovative ways in raising funds and 
recruit new members. As we are moving toward a positive 
direction, I would like to introduce/reintroduce GMA (Global 
Membership Approach). This is the quote taken from the LCI: 
“Where there’s a need, there’s a Lion – when our membership 
grows, our communities grow. Our service strengthens. Our 
future brightens…” The GMA’s process focused on: 
Rejuvenating districts with new clubs 
Revitalizing clubs with new members 
Re-motivating existing members with fellowship and exciting 
service 

We are talking about new clubs, new members, exciting and satisfying existing members. Every Lion 
can contribute in some way to serve our communities. Every Lion can connect with someone who does 
not know what Lions do. There are many ways to do service projects and not every service project 
needs entire club to participate. Let’s think innovative ways to serve and grow our membership. 

This month I would like to refresh our own foundation: Delaware Lions Foundation. 

Delaware Lions Foundation (DLF) (http://www.delawarelionsfoundation.org/ ) 
Delaware Lions Foundation is our own foundation in 22-D. It was established in 1973 as the Delaware 
Lions Sight and Hearing Conservation Foundation. At the 2001 Convention, the mission statement was 
updated to provide more opportunities for local clubs to serve their communities in addition to their 
support of the traditional sight and hearing projects. The mission of the Delaware Lions Foundation is to 
support the Lions Clubs of Delaware in their humanitarian service to Delawareans through matching 
grants and to provide educational scholarships for Public High School seniors residing in Delaware. 
 
Any Delaware Lions, Lioness, or Leo Club can submit for grant requests. If a zone wishes to submit a 
grant request as a result of a zone project, one club in the zone should submit the grant request on 
behalf of the zone. A Project Completion Report should be filed once the project is finished. 
 
Graduating high school seniors residing in Delaware and attending public high school in Delaware are 
eligible to apply for James A. McCarty Memorial Scholarship. Applicants must demonstrate exceptional 
involvement in community service and good leadership skills. Applicants must also have high scholastic 
achievement and demonstrate financial need. Scholarship recipients will receive $1,000 scholarship 
paid directly to the college of award recipient’s choice. 

VDG TOMMY LU’S MESSAGE 

                             Continued on page 3 

http://www.delawarelionsfoundation.org/
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   VDG TOMMY LU’S MESSAGE  -  CONTINUED 

The Ralph Helm Fellowship was established in 1992 to honor Past International Director Ralph N. 
Helm for his many years of dedicated service to his district and the international community. 
Donations for Ralph Helm Fellowships go to provide project assistance to the Lions Clubs of 
Delaware. 
 
The James McCarty Fellowship was established in 2005 to honor Past International Director James 
A. McCarty for his many years of dedicated service to his district and the international community. 
Donations for James McCarty Fellowships are used to provide scholarships to high school seniors in 
public schools in Delaware. 
 
The Ted Reiver Fellowship was established in 2019 to honor Past International Director Ted Reiver 
for his many years of dedicated service to his district and the international community. Donations for 
Ted Reiver Fellowships go to provide assistance for Vision Projects to the Lions Clubs of Delaware. 
 
Awards and Recognitions: 
Ralph Helm Fellowships, James A. McCarty Fellowships, and Ted Reiver Fellowships: 
Bronze - $100 donation 
Silver - $250 donation 
Gold - $500 donation 
Diamond - $1,000 donation 
Each additional $1,000 donation increases the Diamond recognition by one diamond. 
Recognition levels are cumulative and can be increased as funds are donated. 
 
Yours in Lionism 
 

 

EDITORS NOTE 

 

The deadline for the District Bulletin is the 15th of the month. 

 

This is your Bulletin!!!    Please send in your Club Happenings, Public Relations articles 
and any Fundraisers you might be planning.   

The email address is begailkrebs@gmail.com  

 

Should you have any questions, comments or suggestions please do not hesitate to 
contact me at the above email.  

 

Please send your submissions in Word whenever possible and photos as 
attachments. Please do not send items, like pictures and flyers, that are part of an 
email. They need to be sent as an attachment!!!! Please do not sent webpages as 
part of an email.  Please use email NOT text!!! 
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        DISTRICT NEWS 
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        DISTRICT NEWS 
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       DISTRICT EVENTS 
                

 

   

 

           District Socials 
22W   October 1, 2022 

22D   December 3, 2022 

22B   March 4, 2023 

22C   April 1, 2023 

22A   May 20, 2023 ?  

District 22-D Events 
LVRF Rally        November 19, 2022 

2nd Cabinet Meeting      November 21, 2022 

Delaware Lions Foundation Board Meeting   November 22, 2022  

Region 2 Visually Impaired Party     December 1, 2022  

Governor’s Ball (22-D Social)     December 3, 2022 

Region 1 Visually Impaired Party     December 10, 2022 

Region 3 Visually Impaired Party     December 13, 2022 

Melvin Jones Breakfast      January 14, 2023 

Delaware Lions Foundation Board Meeting   January 24, 2023 

3rd Cabinet Meeting      January 29, 2023 

Polar Plunge        February 5, 2023 

DLF Breakfast       February 11, 2023 

Mid-Winter Social       March 25, 2023 

22D Bowling Tournament       March 12, 2023 

Delaware Lions Foundation Board Meeting   March 22, 2023 

Leader Dog        March 27, 2023 

LEBDV Sight Morning      April 15, 2023  

MD22 Convention       April 20-23, 2023 

4th Cabinet Meeting       May 9, 2023 

Delaware Lions Foundation Board Meeting    May 23, 2023     

   

Other Events—2022-2023 
Memorial Day Parade—Wash DC     May 29, 2023 

International Convention—Boston     July 7-11, 2023   

Editor’s Note—  When dates are received for events not listed here they will be added. 

         Cabinet Meetings 
  1st Cabinet Meeting         August 7, 2022 

  2nd Cabinet Meeting November 21, 2022 

  3rd Cabinet Meeting January 29, 2023 

  4th Cabinet Meeting May 9, 2023 
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     DISTRICT  VISITATIONS  
 November 17, 2022                      Dewey Beach    Confirmed 

 January 11, 2023   Delaware City    Confirmed 

    January 12, 2023   Laurel      Confirmed 

       Delmar 

    January 16, 2023   Frederica Spring Creek             Confirmed 

 February 20, 2023   Seaford               Confirmed  

    February 27, 2023              New Castle Hundred   Confirmed 
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       NEW MEMBERS     

New Member   Sponsor          Club 

Natalija Blobel   Daniel Elkins    Bellefonte Lions Club 

Laura F. Tenzel   Heather Elkins   Bellefonte Lions Club 

Linda J. Olds    Linda DiMartine   Brookside Lions Club 

Marleena J. Scott   M. Charles Taylor   Harrington Lions Club 

Robert A. Walters   Gayle Melvin    Harrington Lions Club 

Sharon B. Walters   Gayle Melvin    Harrington Lions Club 

Ameena N. Jumarally     John Shwed    Laurel Lions Club 

Douglas L. Reed   Cheryl Jones    Laurel Lions Club 

Andrew O. Wilkinson  John Shwed    Laurel Lions Club 

Alice L. Faulkner   Judith Morton   Wilmington Gateway Lions Club 

Jana D. Lane-Brown  Javette Lane    Wilmington Gateway Lions Club  
         

 

Editor’s Note 

Please note names for new members and obituaries are taken from what has been reported to LCI.  If you 
don’t see a member of your club reported here that mean it has not been reported to LCI yet and it will 
appear on this page when it is reported. 

 

 

Please note:  For the second month in a row we have had obituaries!!!! 
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          DISTRICT NEWS 

SAVE THE DATES 
 

MID-WINTER SOCIAL 

HAS BEEN RESCHEDULED  

TO MARCH 25, 2023 

SAME PLACE 

MORE INFORMATION TO COME 

 

 

   THE LIONS EYE BANK SIGHT " MORNING" —SATURDAY MORNING, 
APRIL 15, 2023 

MAPLE DALE COUNTRY CLUB 

 INFO WILL COME SOON. 

 

 

WILMINGTON MANOR LIONS CLUB 

DINING IN THE DARK 

RESCHEDULED TO  

APRIL 29, 2023 
  

  CHANGE OF MEETING NIGHT FOR HARRINGTON LIONS 

 

THE Harrington Lions Club has changed their  

Membership Member night to the second 

Tuesday of the month. 

  The time and meeting place are still the same 
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          DISTRICT NEWS 
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       DISTRICT  NEWS 
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        DISTRICT  NEWS 
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        DISTRICT  NEWS 

“Diabetes Information Available from Reliable Sources”  

Resources from the CDC (Center for Disease Control & Prevention): 

What is Diabetes: Different Types and Basic Facts: 

https://www.cdc.gov/diabetes/basics/diabetes.html   

What is Type 1 Diabetes 

What Is Type 1 Diabetes? | CDC 

What is Type 2 Diabetes 

Type 2 Diabetes | CDC 

What is Gestational Diabetes 

https://www.cdc.gov/diabetes/basics/gestational.html  

Resources from the American Diabetes Association: 

Prediabetes “What is It and What Can I Do to Prevent It” 

https://professional.diabetes.org/pel/prediabetes-what-it-and-what-can-i-do-english 

Diabetes Risk Test 
https://professional.diabetes.org/sites/professional.diabetes.org/files/pel/source/pro_2020_type_2_diabet
es_risk_test_promed.pdf 

 

The Burden of Diabetes in Delaware 

https://diabetes.org/sites/default/files/2022-04/ADV_2022_State_Fact_sheets_all_rev_DE-4-4-22.pdf  

 

Diabetes Food Hub: Recipes for Healthy Meals 

https://www.diabetesfoodhub.org/ 

 

Myths About Diabetes- American Diabetes Association 

https://diabetes.org/tools-support/diabetes-prevention/diabetes-myths  

 

Lions Clubs International Offers Information on Service Project ideas. 

Please visit https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-global-causes/diabetes  

 

Information from the Delaware Diabetes Coalition is available at: 

https://www.dediabetescoalition.org/  

 

State of Delaware Information on Living with Diabetes:  

https://dhss.delaware.gov/dhss/dph/dpc/dpcsection.html 

https://www.cdc.gov/diabetes/basics/diabetes.html
https://www.cdc.gov/diabetes/basics/what-is-type-1-diabetes.html
https://www.cdc.gov/diabetes/basics/type2.html
https://www.cdc.gov/diabetes/basics/gestational.html
https://professional.diabetes.org/pel/prediabetes-what-it-and-what-can-i-do-english
https://professional.diabetes.org/sites/professional.diabetes.org/files/pel/source/pro_2020_type_2_diabetes_risk_test_promed.pdf
https://professional.diabetes.org/sites/professional.diabetes.org/files/pel/source/pro_2020_type_2_diabetes_risk_test_promed.pdf
https://diabetes.org/sites/default/files/2022-04/ADV_2022_State_Fact_sheets_all_rev_DE-4-4-22.pdf
https://www.diabetesfoodhub.org/
https://diabetes.org/tools-support/diabetes-prevention/diabetes-myths
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-global-causes/diabetes
https://www.dediabetescoalition.org/
https://dhss.delaware.gov/dhss/dph/dpc/dpcsection.html
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       NEWS  FROM  22W 
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      NEWS FROM 22W 
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        NEWS  FROM  22W 
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MD22  CONVENTION  INFO 
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MD22  CONVENTION  INFO 
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MD22  CONVENTION  INFO 
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MD22  CONVENTION  INFO 
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  LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION 
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  LIONS  EYE BANK OF  DELAWARE VALLEY 

 

From PDG Dave Jones 
 
On Saturday, November 5, 2022, The Eye Bank celebrated its 65th Anniversary with over 200 people in 
attendance at the National Constitution Center in Philadelphia.  The Eye Bank recognized four influential 
women from the realm of eye sight preservation. From the Head of the Ophthalmologist Department at 
Wills Eye Hospital to Chief Administrative Officer to Cornea Recipient and a donor Mom. Generous donor 
contributors raised over $100,000 for sight restoration programs such as the Gratis Tissue Program. 
Thank you District 22D Lions for supporting YOUR Eye Bank by providing the Gift of Sight. 
 

From PDG Glenn Williams 

 

The Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley celebrated its 65th Anniversary on November 5, 2022 at the 
National Constitution Center in Philadelphia.  The following Lions from District 22 D were present. 

PID Ted Reiver and PCT Ann Reiver - Talleyville – Naamans 

Lions Doug and Pamela Marts – Talleyville – Naamans  

 PDG Dave Jones – New Castle  

PDG Jim Minnich – Wilmington Gateway  

PDG Kenny Vincent and Lion Cindy – Dewey Beach 

PDG Glenn Williams and Lion Gail – Claymont Lions  

Four influential women including Julia Haller, MD, Ophthalmologist in Chief of Wills Eye Hospital was 
honored 

The Lions of 22D should be very proud of Lion James T. Quirk, President, and CEO of the Lions Eye 
Bank. He has served the Eye Bank since 1994. Lion Jim is a member of the Pike Creek – Green Hills 
Club 

Generous supporters contributed to the Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley programs for sight 
restoration like the Gratis tissue program. Over 200 people were in attendance for the evening. 
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PICTURES FROM THE LEBDV GALA  
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  Lions Vision Research Foundation 

 

 

CHALLENGE GRANT FOR THE LVRF ENDOWMENT PROGRAM  

• The Pike Creek - Green Hills Lions Club has issued a Challenge Grant to all the Lions 
Clubs in Multiple District 22.  The Challenge Grant offers to match District Lion Clubs 
Contributions to LVRF Fund dollar for dollar up to a maximum challenge of $30,000.  The 
challenge period will start on September 1 and end on December 1, 2022.  

To make a donation, you can visit:  http://www.lionsvision.org/Donate/ 

 

 

 

http://www.lionsvision.org/Donate/
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REGION ONE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

Bellefonte Lions Club  

 

          The Bellefonte Lions Club and the Lions of Zone 1 (Claymont, Pike Creek-Green Hills, Talleyville-

Naamans, Wilmington Gateway, and Wilmington Manor) supported the Police and Princess Ball held on 

Thursday, November 10, 2022. Bellefonte Lion Sgt. Tracy Duffy, New Castle County Police Public 

Information Officer head up this project which included over twenty police officers (New Castle Co. 

Police, State Police, City of Wilmington Police, University of Delaware Police, and Parole Officers) and 

over 100 Princesses from Edgemoor, Knollwood, Garfield Park, and the City of Wilmington. The 

Princess arrived in limo busses at the Waterfall Banquet Center in Claymont and were greeted with 

carnations from the Lions of the Claymont Lions Club. The Princesses enjoyed a night of dance 

demonstrations from the Naticoke Indian dancers, the Mexican dancers, and the Chinese dancers. They 

enjoyed food stations and dance music from a local DJ. Some Princesses even got to dance with local 

police officers. Other local dignitaries attended like Rep. Lisa Blunt Rochester, New Castle Executive 

Matt Meyers, and State Senator and Bellefonte Lion Sarah McBride. A successful night for all! 
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REGION ONE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB 

OCTOBER 12th DINNER MEETING 

PCC Don LeCates was our first guest speaker and he 
presented the Club 2022-2023 Budget Summary.  Our club 
is solvent and ready for the work ahead!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our second guest speaker for the evening was Lion John Cartier providing update on the Claymont train 
station and other initiatives in the Claymont community.  This was a great presentation and we learned 
about improvements coming in Claymont with exploratory plans in the works for a refrigeration plant and 
distribution center at the Tri-State Mall to include job training for area residents, a 100 acre, $84M  
Riverfront Park project in the Steel Mill area, a new train station with 2 large towers, and a walking 
bridge, and the repurposing of the current train station for ! This sounds exciting and it’s great to hear 
about the plans forthcoming in the area.   

 

OCTOBER 26h DINNER MEETING 

Priscilla Rakestraw gave a lively and informative 
presentation on the Ministry of Caring. 

She joined the Ministry of Caring as Development Director 
in 2012 after volunteering there for many years -- serving 
meals at Emmanuel Dining Room, providing Christmas 
gifts for at-risk children at the Ministry’s Child Care Center, 
and co-chairing the Annual Auction for 12 years.  She 
states: “my roots and my heart are in the Ministry”. 

 

PCC Don LeCates presenting on the  

2022-2023 Club Budget 

Lion John Cartier, New Castle County 

Councilman 

Presenting on Claymont Community Initiatives  

Guest Speaker Priscilla Rakestraw receiving her 

Certificate of Appreciation from President Gail 
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REGION ONE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB — CONTINUED 

FALL PANCAKE BREAKFAST  

The first Pancake fundraiser of the 2022-2023 Lion year was held on Saturday, 
October 29, 2022, at the Claymont Fire Hall from 7:30 a.m. to 12 noon.  Pancake 
Co-Chairs, Lion Bob Hershberger and Lion George Ozer, reported that Pancake 
Day was very successful. This event had approximately 460 attendees.  
 

A Final pancake event summary will be reported when outstanding ticket sales are forwarded from 
members and final costs are compiled.  Many thanks for all the hard work done by all.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHITE CANE DAYS – OCTOBER  

Thank you to all Lions who participated in another successful White 
Cane Day fundraiser.  Our Chair, Lion Frazier, wishes to especially 
thank Dunkin as without them there would not have been White 
Cane Days..  

 

Thanks to Bill 
Moser for 
collecting the 
donations by shift 
and thank you to 
Dick Gackenbach 
for counting the 
donations.  

 

 

 

Lion Anita Bird and Lion Frazier VanVelsor    

were at the door selling tickets. 
Lions Tom McDonough and Don LeCates!  

     2 of the best pancake flippers ever! 



 

 29 

Together We Can...Grow Our Service  

REGION ONE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB — CONTINUED 

CLAYMONT CHRISTMAS PARADE 

The Claymont Lions Club is organizing the 2022 Claymont Christmas Parade to be held on December 3, 
2022.  The parade starts at 10 am at Maple Lane School. We will need many Lions to help with this 
effort.  

 

ANNUAL LIONS CHRISTMAS TREE SALE BEGINS  

FRIDAY NOVEMBER 25th  

 

Co-Chairs Lions Dick Gackenbach, Tom McDonough, Frazier VanVelsor 

and Matt Yoder have announced that the club’s Christmas Tree Sale will 

begin on Friday, November 25th at the Claymont Fire Company Sub-

Station #31 at Marsh and Naamans Roads.  Thanks are extended to 

Claymont Fire Company President Tom DiCristofaro and the Fire Company 

for the use of their facilities. Again, this year we will not be using the 

inside of the Sub-Station except for the bathrooms, so hot food will not 

be available on weekends as has been done in the past.  There are 

usually hoagies or other goodies available.  

 Please contact either Lion Don LeCates or Lion Lee Bird to see what you can do 
the help. 

 

Holiday Party 
Claymont Lions Annual Holiday Party will be December 14, 2022 at Duffer’s Mill, Garnet Valley, PA. 

Social Hour will start at 5:30 pm and Dinner will be at 6:30 pm. 
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REGION ONE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

Brookside  Lions  Club  
Brookside Lions provided food to a family in need, we 
continue collecting eyeglasses, doing community road 
cleanup, recycling and providing hospital equipment to 
those in need. 

We cooked and served the Chicken BBQ dinner at the 
Newark Senior Center's Fall Sale, pictured are Lion's 
Catherine Newman, Cliff Wood, Fred Williamson, Ed 
Osienski, Emil LaVita and, Allen Streett, not in picture 
but also helped Lion Linda Olds.  

Our next dinner meeting is Monday December 4th at 
the Rt 40 Diner at 6:30pm with some Christmas fun. 

Happy Thanksgiving  

 

Talleyville-Naamans Lion Club 

Club donated to the Zone project Princess Ball. 
 
4 members attended the Lion’s Eye Bank 65th Anniversary Gala.  
 
Members attended the Claymont Breakfast.  
 
Fruitcakes and Wreath sales are now available !!!! 

At your November 15 meeting, we voted to: 
 

Allocate $175.00 to purchase additional items needed to provide 60 bags hygiene bags to the homeless 
through the Newark Empowerment Center. 

 

Allocate $120.00 to provide Christmas gifts for a first grade boy at the Jennie Smith School. 

 

We will also be roasting chestnuts at Winterfest  sponsored by Newark Parks and Recreation on Friday, 
December 2nd beginning at 6:00 pm. 

 

DG Daniel Elkins made his official visit to our Club on November 15th. During that meeting he made 
several presentations. The following Newark Lions were recognized for service to the club. 

               
 Lion Anna Ciulla- 15 years    Lion Jen Dalby - 20 years            Lion Bill Ritter—40 years                

           Lion Tim Dalby—15 years     Lion Marilyn Gleber - 35 years    Lion Nancy Moore—45 years 

 NEWARK  LIONS  CLUB 
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REGION ONE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

GLASGOW LIONS CLUB  

. 

The Lions of Glasgow hosted DG Daniel and his entourage last month.   Service chevrons were 
presented to Lion Al O’Neill for 30 years of Lion service, Rhoby O’Neill for  25 years of service and Lion 
Joyce Manwiller for 10 years of service.    In October we participated in the first Bear Library Fall Festival 
and the second annual Truck or Treat at the YMCA Bear site that drew an unexpectedly large crowd 
estimated at 3000.   We also sold  shopping passes at the local Boscovs on their Friends Helping 
Friends sale day.   On Nov. 4 we participated in placing flags on the graves at the local Veterans 
Cemetery.   We also sold SaveAround coupon books at our semi annual fundraiser at the Texas 
Roadhouse.     We are registered to sell the coupon books at both Hodgson Vo-Tech and Glasgow High 
School December craft fairs.  Lion Al O’Neill continues to take trailer loads of donated items to the 
Kentucky flood area. 

  

  

 

 

PDG Keith Thompson one 
of 6 Glasgow Lions 
helping place flags on the 
graves at the Veterans 
Cemetery.      The 
completed project is a 
beautiful site. 

Just one of three of Lion Al O’Neill’s 
trailers being unloaded in the 
Kentucky flood area. 

DG Daniel and AA Jessica meet our Glasgow 
Lion 
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REGION ONE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

New Castle Hundred Lions Club  

Our Club is in full Fall Mode.  October brings our Annual Halloween Parade. Lots of participants, 
attendees and candy. Great night for our Community and our Lions. 
Reports from our Art on the Green Chairperson indicate we had one of our best shows ever regarding 
attendees, vendors, crafters and artists. Our Lions were “All Hands on Deck” for this outstanding event. 
Membership is growing. We have 4-5 candidates in the wings with more to come. Installations will be 
soon. 
We are currently developing our schedule for our Annual Bell Ringing for the Salvation Army. Also plans 
are in progress for our Annual Pancake Breakfast with Santa held in conjunction with the Good Will Fire 
Company. The breakfast will be held on December 3rd at the Fire Hall, 4th and South Sts, from 8:00 till 
11:30 am. Come and have breakfast then head for the Governor’s Ball that night. 
Our Annual Food Baskets for the Needy project will be held on December 17th.  Basket pick-up time for 
delivery will be 9:00 am at the New Castle Methodist Church, 5th and Delaware Sts. in New Castle. 
The Scholarship Committee is active by bringing our first Student of the Month to a meeting and will have 
a different student each month until we award the scholarship in the Spring of 2023. The Hope Center for 
the Homeless Project is still very active as some of our members volunteer there. There are plenty of 
opportunities for volunteers to help. You would be amazed how beautiful this facility is for those who 
don’t have a place to lay their head down at night. We still also provide DART Bus passes to the Center 
for those individuals to get to and from work or appointments. We also provide bus passes to students at 
some of the schools we serve. 
 

LAST BUT NOT LEAST 
 

IT’S BACK 
 

Our Eye Glass Collection Mailbox has returned after a little 
vacation. It is all freshly painted with new decals and ready for 
operation at the Walgreens Pharmacy at the Ferry Cut Off. It is the 
result of lots of effort from a great team of our Lions. Thanks for all 
of your hard work. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

‘ 
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REGION ONE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS CLUB  

Students at AI Middle School worked on Peace Posters. The theme this year was “Lead with 
Compassion”. 

Lions Nancy Czerwinski and Jean Bielefeldt were our visitors from the Milford Club at the November 
meeting. 

Bruce Davison, Church and Community Manager from the Sunday Breakfast Mission, was our guest 
speaker at our November 3rd meeting. Several members of our club will be volunteering at the Sunday 
Breakfast Mission on Thanksgiving Day. 

King Lion Geraldine and Lion Mack Cochran will be attending the Governor’s Ball again this year. 

We continue to deliver medical equipment and supply eyeglasses to those in need.  
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REGION TWO 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

 

 

CAPITOL CITY  LIONS  CLUB 
Capitol City Lions partner with Clayton Lions Club to do eye screening at a local Amish School.  

Shown are Vicki Martin (Capitol City) and Joan Bestwick (Clayton) screening the children. 

Capitol City Lions delivered 9500 cancelled postage stamps to Wounded Warriors 

as part of a continuing dexterity rehabilitation program. We also collected 300 pairs of glasses for reuse. 

Capitol City participated in a zone project to donate $2500 to a local child’s medical bills as a result of an 
operation to remove a non-cancerous tumor from inside of her eye. DLF provided matching funds to 
$1250 raised by our zone. 
 

"The Camden Wyoming Lions Club is collecting used books for a book 

sale fundraiser. Any and all books, cd's, or dvd's are welcome. If your 
members of you club would like to donate any of their used books, we 
will come to your meeting and pick them up. We are collecting through 
the end of December. Contact Peter Analore to arrange a pick up. (302-
734-2157 or Analore@aol.com)." 
 

Camden  Wyoming  Lions  Club 

mailto:Analore@aol.com
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MILFORD LIONS CLUB  

 

Milford Little League finally got their new scoreboard installed.  
Partial funding came from the Milford Lions Club via a Reed 
Fund Grant. 

 

October 8th was the perfect weather day for our first Car Show 
since Covid.  In spite of a snafu with the originally published 
date & then the postponement due to the nor’easter on 
October 1st, the show was much enjoyed by the entrants & was 
financially successful for the club. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our annual Leonard B. Donahoe Golf Tournament was 
held on October 12th at Jonathan’s Landing.  About 80 
golfers enjoyed a great fall day on the links. 

 

 

 

 

 

Lion Barbara Spence brought State Police Captain Danny Hall & 

Special Olympian Bryan Truitt to the club for a program on October 27th.  

This program is always enjoyed by the club, but the story of what these 

two men have done for each other was especially heartwarming. 
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FREDERICA SPRING CREEK LIONS CLUB 

Fall is always a very busy time for our club. This past month 
we had a number of fund raisers including our Spring Creek 
Auction at our October dinner meeting, Boscov’s Friends 
Helping Friends, and our Holiday Quarter Action which 
together brought in approximately $10,000 for us to better 
serve. In addition, our $$ for Service raffle is still raising funds 
and winners for this raffle will be announced in December.  

 

 

Our service projects during these past 4 weeks were many. We are 
once again able to do vision screening in our two local elementary 
schools and were able to screen approximately 250 kindergarten, 
1st, and 2nd graders.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

T 

Two members helped at the Lake Forest East Book Fair. Two 
members helped at the state coastal clean-up. Our Adopt-A-
Highway crew picked up trash on our designated road for our final 
of three times this year. As part of our Diabetes Project we 
delivered fresh string beans, broccoli, apples and red skinned 
potatoes to 2 local food pantries. We are currently gathering items 
to fill 30 Thanksgiving baskets for families in need and coordinating 
with our Senior Citizen Center to do that. 

We also continue to do our monthly service projects including our 
Reading Action Program at Lake Forest North, supplying needed 
items to the pantry at our Senior Citizen Center, providing any needed items for kids at LF East and North, 
collecting sheet plastic that will now go towards a 7th bench to be donated somewhere in our community, 
and writing cheer cards for persons in 2 Dover care facilities.  

KL Sue Griffith, chairperson for our 
vision screening testing a local student 

Tail Twister Lion Sue 
Cessna at our Spring 
Creek Auction. 

A shot of our 
silent auction 
table at our 
Holiday Quarter 
Auction  
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LORD BALTIIMORE LIONS CLUB 

Luther Towers- 

 

Lord Baltimore Lions created Halloween cards for 
the residents of Luther Towers Retirement Center. 
We made a visit on October 28th to pass out the 
cards  

 
 

Cops & Goblins 

 

Lord Baltimore Lions participated again this year 
and handed out some educational materials for the 
kids present. See the message from the Ocean 
View Police Dept.  
 

Hello Everyone, 
 
 I would like to thank you and your organizations for participating in our Cops & Goblins festival. 
The community participation and involvement continue to amaze me and keeps getting bigger 
and better each year. I hope everyone had an enjoyable time; I for one, saw a lot of smiling faces! 
I can't thank you enough for supporting the OVPD and helping make this event so successful and 
memorable for our community, we don't know for sure how many people attended but we do 
know Rita's handed out 3500 cups of shaved ice!  
Please put us on your calendar for next year; we would love to invite each of you back for our 8th 
Annual Cops & Goblins festival on October 28, 2023. I'll be back in touch, but until then, I wish you 
and yours a happy, healthy holiday season and New Year.  
 
Again, thank you and take care, 
Heath 
Heath Hall │ Captain │ Ocean View Police Department 

201 Central Avenue │ Ocean View, DE 19970 │ 302.539.1111 (0ffice) │ 302.537.3787 (Fax) 

302.855.2980 (Dispatch) │ heath.hall@cj.state.de.us 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:heath.hall@cj.state.de.us
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DEWEY  BEACH  LIONS  CLUB 

Dewey Beach Lions Club Contributes 300 Pairs of Eyeglasses  

To the Delaware Lions Sight Team  

 

The Dewey Beach Lions Club is proud to make a contribution of  

300 pairs of eyeglasses to the Delaware Lions Sight Team. The donation was accepted 
by Milford Lions Club Member Clyde Bragg who addressed The Dewey Beach Lions 
Membership on Thursday October 20th, at the Dewey Beach Lions Clubhouse. Also in 
attendance as a guest was Milford Lions Club Member Jean Bielefedt. 

 

Lion Bragg made a very informative and compassionate presentation on the importance 
of the Lions Site Program presenting many examples of how the program works and how 
it has helped many people in need, especially children, not only in Delaware but 
throughout the world. 

   PCC Clyde Bragg, President Delaware Lions  

   Site Team 
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FENWICK  ISLAND  LIONS CLUB 

On October 22, The Fenwick Island Lions Club and The Indian River High School Leo Club 
participated in the 2nd Annual “Trunk and Treat” sponsored by the Town of Selbyville. It was a 
beautiful day and many local children attended. There were lots of “trunks” for the kids to get candy 
and also a costume parade and contest. The categories for the costume contest were Most Original, 
Funniest, and Scariest. 

The Indian River High School Leo Club had a ring toss 
game for the children. The goal was to get the ring 
around the neck of the pumpkin. This was challenging 
even for the adults so everyone who tried got candy. 
“The babies” had the right idea by just going to the 
pumpkin and placing the ring on the neck. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Three Leo members agreed to wear the Lion Costume 
which was a real hit. (1hour shifts). The Leos also 
helped the Lions give out candy, including full size 
candy bars. In addition, two Halloween baskets were 
given away with names drawn from a bucket.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Lions completed selling their 50/50 raffle tickets and the winner was drawn by the Selbyville 
Chief of Police. The winner is a good friend of our dedicated members Jim and Carol Miles. She won 
1,236 dollars. Thanks to the Lions who participated: Linda and Tom St.Clair, Sharon Schoonover and 
her daughter Kelley, Pat Sipe, Vicky Holden,  and Rita Dettore. 

The Town of Selbyville is hoping to continue this tradition and have more activities and fun for all in 
the coming years. 



 

 40 Together We Can...Grow Our Service  

REGION THREE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

 

 

 

FENWICK  ISLAND  LIONS  CLUB — CONTINUED 

 

November 7th was a great day for The Fenwick Island Lions Club. We celebrated 36 years of service to 
the community and Lion Daniel Elkins and his cabinet came for their annual District Governor’s visitation. 
Members of the Cabinet present were VDG Tommy Lu, Cabinet Secretary Heather Elkins, Cabinet 
Treasurer Gina Daniels, and Zone Chair Tom Foster.    

To help celebrate our 36th Anniversary were some Past District Governors including Cheryl and Bob 
Jones, Dave Jones, David Mitchell, and Ken Chew. Marie Chew, currently the President of the 
Bellefonte Club was also present. Additionally, the son of the founder Noble Simpson, Glenn was 
present with his wife, Karen.  

The meal was delicious as it always is at Harpoon Hanna’s and for dessert, we had decorated cupcakes 
supplied by the club. 

DG Daniel provided us with an inspiring speech about how “We can do it.” He made suggestions as to 
ways to serve and ways to fundraise that are fun and interesting. 

The Fenwick Island Lions Club would like to wish everyone a very happy and healthy Holiday Season. 
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REBOBOTH  BEACH  LIONS  CLUB 

 

 

The Rehoboth Beach Lions had the District Governor draw the winning ticket for our $500 raffle during 
his official visit to our club. We also presented a check to the winner of the Lions International Peace 
Poster contest we sponsored at Beacon Middle School in Rehoboth Beach, and recognized the top three 
talented young artists out of over one hundred students that participated. 
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LAUREL  LIONS  CLUB — CONTINUED 

 

 

 

Laurel Lions Club was fortunate enough to have 
the fellowship of Lion John Monahan, from Lord 
Baltimore, during the November membership 
meeting. Lion John spoke on Diabetes 
Awareness. Resources were provided to help 
members educate others and further awareness 
on testing and prevention in the community.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Ted Reiver Fellowship Award was presented to 
PCS Delores Springer in recognition of her 
contributions and dedication to the Laurel Lions 
Club and her community. We truly appreciate her.  
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LAUREL  LIONS  CLUB  

 

Laurel Lions Club and Leos from Laurel Middle School participated 
in the 5th annual trunk-or-treat activities held at Laurel Elementary 
School. The event brought in over 700 people from the community.  

 

 

Members fundraised by 
hosting a concession stand at 
Laurel’s Homecoming Football 
game.  

 

 

 

On November 6
th,

 2022 Laurel Lions held their annual Journey for 
Sight 5k at Trapp Pond State Park.  

 

 

 

Laurel Middle School students, Gavin Mariner 
and Jefferey Velasquez, submitted works to be 
entered into the Lions Peace Poster Contest.  
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MILTON LIONS CLUB  

The Milton Public Library made a video for their children's 
department.  

The book was The Little Engine That Could. The Milton 
Clipper Express with engineer, Lion Bob Crowell, were 
featured in the video. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wicked Weekend 10/28 we ran the Clipper Express partnering with 
the Milton Chamber. 

We had 659 riders from 5-8pm and 11 lions worked the event. 

 

 

 

November 11th at 11:00am we 
held our Honor Our Veterans 
Ceremony. The event was  

held in the Grace Church because 
of the rain. DG Daniel Elkins was 
our guest speaker. 

The Dover Fire Pipes and Drums 
opened the ceremony followed by 
the Cape Henlopen 

JROTC Color Guard. We had 123 
Veterans honored with flags placed 
in the cemetery.         

 

              Still selling Sweet Potatoes call Jim 302-363-5212. 
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